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In this issue:

· Light Rail Safety Reviewed
· The Future of Los Angeles on KABC
· High Fuel Costs


	Light Rail Safety Reviewed

A Los Angeles Times reporter is working on an article that will address Expo design safety issues and compare Metro’s operating experience on the Metro Blue and Gold Lines. Metro staff pointed out that an emphasis on the 3 E’s – Engineering, Enforcement and Education – has resulted in a sharp decline in train versus vehicle accidents on the Metro Blue Line. Pedestrian accidents are still an issue along with suicides (19 suicides since the Metro Blue Line opened in July 1990). The Metro Gold Line, by contrast, has been almost accident free and is the safety model for future light rail lines. An article may run as early as Thursday. 

The Future of Los Angeles on KABC

A reporter from KABC-TV Channel 7 interviewed Metro Chief Planning Carol Inge for a story on what the future holds for Los Angeles and especially for transportation. Staff explained that Metro has in place the Long Range Transportation Plan for the year 2025, which is the agency blue print for the future. She also explain all the others projects and programs that Metro is working on right now to reach that goal, such as the Metro Gold Line Eastside Extension, Metro Expo Phase I to Culver City, the Crenshaw Corridor, the expansion and completion of the Metro Rapid Program, the extension of the Metro Orange Line along Canoga Blvd, the joint developments that Metro is promoting in its transit properties, the Carpool Lanes program and other transportation improvements. She also explained that Metro is involved with Caltrans on the beginning of studies to close the 710 Freeway gap from the 10 Freeway to the 210 Freeway and the proposed extension of the subway to Santa Monica. The story will run in the next two weeks as part of the Future of Los Angeles for the Year 2020.

High Fuel Costs

La Opinion requested information on how Metro is dealing with gas price increases for the Metro bus fleet. Staff explained that Metro is doing okay so far with fuel in general for FY07 budget of $50 million. However, reality is that Metro budgeted $15 million more this year then last FY06 to avoid problems with the increase of fuel (gasoline, gas or diesel). Metro hopes to close the year without any problems.  The reporter was told that Metro spends $40 million for CNG buses, and $10 million for diesel buses and non-revenue vehicles. A story might run tomorrow.
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